
Byrneville Elementary School Board of directors
Minutes
Date: October 30, 2024
Call to Order: 4:05 p.m.
Facilitator: Shelley Levins
In Attendance
Board Members						School Staff
Shelley Levins							Ashley Trawick 
James Moretz							Jacke Johnston	
Brandy Carter							Lisa Anderson 
Melanie Killam						Jessi Hall
								Hope Linton
								Janis Weaver
								Kathryn Miller					
Approval of Agenda
The agenda for the meeting was reviewed.  James Moretz made a motion to approve the agenda, Brandy Carter seconded the motion and the motion passed.
Public Forum
None
Approval of Minutes
The minutes were reviewed from the July 31, 2024 meeting.  Brandy Carter made a motion to approve the minutes, James Moretz seconded the motion and the motion passed. 





Financial Report
Lisa Anderson presented the financial reports for July, August and September 2024.   Brandy Carter made a motion to approve the financial report, James Moretz seconded and the motion passed. 
Unfinished Business
· Savings Account/Certificate of Deposit
[bookmark: _Hlk181272085]We have opened a 6-month CD at United Bank in the amount of $250,000.00 earning 4.5%.  All In Credit Union is still unable to accept public funds.  The Board discussed other options and voted to open another 6-month CD at Regions Bank in the amount of $250,000.00.  We will withdraw the remaining funds from our Regions Savings Account and withdraw from the General Fund to total $250,000.00.  Ashley Trawick and Lisa Anderson will open the CD and be the authorized signatures on the account.  James Moretz made the motion, Brandy Carter seconded the motion and the motion passed.
Principal’s Report
Mrs. Trawick presented her report:
· Enrollment
Current enrollment is 194
· Staffing
Kim Bradley resigned from the bus on August 26, 2024.  We are running only 2 buses at this time and are actively looking to hire another driver.  In order to bring our bus driver pay more in line with ECSD pay scales, the Board voted to raise the pay for Mrs. Janis Weaver to $20 per hour and for Mrs. Kathryn Miller to $18 per hour.  Brandy Carter made the motion, James Moretz seconded the motion and the motion passed. In light of our current drivers running double routes, the Board also voted to issue a one-time bonus payment to both drivers in the amount of $2,500.  James Moretz made the motion, Brandy Carter seconded the motion and the motion passed.
· Building and Grounds
Nothing new to report

New Business
· Re-elect Officers
By unanimous vote, the current Officers will maintain their respective positions this school year.  Nominations and elections will be held again in October 2025.  
· Out of Field Teachers
The Board approved the following Out of Field Teachers for the 2024-2025 school year:  
 				Brianna Smith-4th Grade
				Suzanne Helton-Art
				Susan Moorhead-ESOL
James Moretz made the motion, Brandy Carter seconded the motion and the motion passed.
· Central Water Works 
Ashley Trawick presented a letter from Central Water Works requiring the school to replace the Backflow Prevention device on our water meter.  Shelley Levins and Ashley Trawick will investigate this and take action as needed.   
· 2023-2024 Audit
The 2023-2024 financial audit has been completed and we were presented a Draft copy.  The audit yielded 1 finding in the category of “Segregation of Duties.”  Due to our small office size, additional procedures were put in place to ensure that multiple people have oversight of monies collected and monies deposited.  The final copy will be mailed to the school next week.    
Next Meeting
January 29, 2025 at 4:00 p.m. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.  
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